
VERITAS  
TRUST RESPECT UNITY EXCELLENCE 

 

Dear Parents, Students and Staff, 
 
PARENT / TEACHER INTERVIEWS - A reminder that with the Term 1 Parent/Teacher interviews 
being held in Week 8, Monday 20 March is an early close. Students in PP-Year 6 will finish at 
12.40pm and Kindy classes at 12.30pm on this day.  
For guidelines to enable you to book your interview time electronically; 
 

Kindy - please click here  
PP-Year 6 - please click here  

 
It is essential that we meet with all parents to share information on the progress and development of 
your child/ren. It is an opportunity to celebrate the learning that has taken place as well as establishing 
a common understanding of what the next learning challenges are for your child/ren. Interviews will go 
for 15 minutes. I ask that you are on time for your appointment and that you only stay for the allotted 
time to assist with the flow of the interview schedule. If there is a need to extend the conversation, 
please make an arrangement for a further appointment at another time. If you are not able to attend at 
the allotted time due to unforeseen circumstances, please contact the school office to reschedule the 
appointment.  
SPD DADS & KIDS SCHOOL CAMPOUT - Good luck to all the fathers / father figures and  
children who will be involved at the campout tomorrow evening on the school oval. We have around 
40 families who have registered to take part in this wonderful event. We hope you have a fantastic 
time and that the weather stays well for you all. Thanks to Richard Boyd and his team for organising 
the evening. 
PAYMENT OF FEES BY EFT - When transferring your fees, please make sure you use your  
Childôs Surname / First Name as a reference. This way the payment can be allocated to the  
correct family. 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL - Parents of Year 4-6 students, due to the installation of a new water heater 
at the pool, please note that the swimming carnival at Bayswater Waves Aquatic Centre has been 
moved to Wednesday 29 March from 9am until 2.30pm. Apologies for the late notice and any  
inconvenience the date change may have caused.  
STEM WOODSIDE VOLUNTEERS - Years 4-6 will have a wonderful opportunity to get involved with 
Woodside STEM volunteers when they come to visit St Peterôs next week. STEM stands for Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Mathematics. Careers in STEM are fundamental to Australiaôs  
continued advancement and prosperity. Thank you in advance to Ingrid Kenwery and Clare Francioni 
for organising this educational experience. 
 
God Bless 
 
 
Greg Ward 
Principal 

TERM 1 

ISSUE NO. 6 

Friday, 10 March 2017 

SCHOOL PRAYER 

Help us Lord in every way, to work our 

best throughout the day. 

Help us Lord to think of others,  

through the guidance of Mary our Mother. 

Thank you for our caring friends,  

whose friendship with us never ends. 

Thank you, Jesus, for dying for us, 

we love you Lord JesuséSt Peter  

Pray for us 

VISION 

Our Vision is a community 

where students graduate from  

St Peterôs as successful learners 

today, and are prepared for 

tomorrow with a strong faith and 

core values of Trust, Respect, 

Unity and Excellence. 

MISSION 

The St Peterôs Mission is  

enduring and declares our 

core purpose as a school.  

Deriving strength from our 

motto VERITAS, we are  

inspired to learn, achieve and 

serve in truth. 

http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/corr_event_11_17.pdf
http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/corr_event_12_17.pdf


STP AWARDS  

 PPB  Lucas Campbell   PPM  Lola Day    PPW Jayda Verona 
  1B    Ethan Jasper   1M    Whole Class   1W Aiden Lehn 
  2B    Ryan Barnden  2M    Anthony Ciffolilli  2W Lawson Webb 
  3B    Nicholas Trichilo  3M    Monique Eva   3W Nova Firth 
  4B    Evangeline Frew  4M    Nicola Clover   4W Aidan Condo 
  5B    Georgia Maguire  5M    Noah Ieraci   5W Hannah Miocevich 
  6B    Aimee Robbins  6M    Jesse Britten    6W Daksh Chhabra 

MERIT CERTIFICATES  

PERSON OF THE WEEK  

DECLAN HONG 1M 
 
Declan is an exceptional student who shows maturity beyond his years; this being evident on 
many occasions this term where I have witnessed him helping both staff and students. I question 
whether he is a Year 1 student or more like a Year 6 student due to his positive attitude!!! He  
eagerly joins in many learning experiences in the classroom and often encourages others to  
participate as well.  
Declan demonstrates our School Values of Trust and Unity and he is a great example of looking 
at his learning in a confident and up beat manner.  
We in Year One Maroon are extremely fortunate to have you in our class and you are a blessing 
for the St Peter's School Community.  
Congratulations on being named our Junior Person of the Week! 

LOIC MICALLEF 6W 
 
Loic, you are without a doubt a deserving individual for senior person of the week, as you truly 
embody the four values of our school. Since the very first day you stepped into our classroom, 
you have brought a light that radiates throughout. That light comes from within you. From your 
friendly good morning, constant engagement, the care you show for others, to your enthusiasm 
to learn new things.  
Loic you are looked upon as a dear friend to many as you are trustworthy, respectful and show 
compassion for those around you. There have been many occasions where I have caught you 
guiding others in their work, which only emphasises your caring nature. When working, no task is 
too big and you are continually surprising me with your maturity and quest to expand your 
knowledge. It is an absolute pleasure to have you in our class and your peers are very lucky to 
call you their friend.  
Congratulations on being named our Senior Person of the Week! 



FOOTY TIPPING  

Please be advised that there are confirmed cases of Pinworm in Year 1. 
Please click here to see Communicable Disease Guidelines from the Department of Health WA 
for more details. 

MEDICAL ALERT  

OFFICE NEWS  

CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 1 WEEK 7  

MON 13 MARCH 

Laura Antenucci 

TUE 14 MARCH 

Laura Antenucci 

WED 15 MARCH 

Jo Scanlan 

THU 16 MARCH 

Laura Antenucci 

FRI 17 MARCH  

Jo Scanlan 

Jesi Ieraci AM 
Renee Bennett AM 

Gemma Palmer 
Heather Ercegovich AM 

Elysa Odams 

Sylvia Kaczmarczyk 
Alison Rawson AM 

Michelle Savino AM 
Rochelle Higgins 
Trish Sillaï Hayes  

UNIFORM SHOP  

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB NEWS  

IN AND AROUND THE SCHOOL  

¶ URGENT - Parents with siblings to commence Kindy 2018 -  If you have a child born  
between 1st  July 2013 and 30th June 2014, please ensure that you have completed an  
enrolment form and handed it into the office. Please click here to access the enrolment  
documents. Alternatively you can visit www.stpeters.wa.edu.au or pick up an enrolment 
form from the front office.  

 Please note siblings do not need a Parish reference. 

AFL season starts Thursday 24
th
 March, less than 2 weeks away! 

Cut-off date is today, Friday 10
th
 March! 

Will accept late entries - but please get them in asap. 
Registration Forms available in the office. 

Issue 2 catalogues have been issued and online LOOP orders close 17/3/17.  
Spare catalogues can be found in the Library, the School Office and online. 

Faction Polo Tops Special - Sizes 14 and 16 
Only $13.50. 

Friendly Reminder - Check your winter uniform! 
Winter uniform is to be worn on the first day of Term 2! 

http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/corr_event_10_17.pdf
http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/enrolment_package.pdf


BEFORE / AFTER SCHOOL CARE  

¶ Mercy Child Day Care - 149 - 159 Salisbury St, Bedford, 6052. Phone: 9272 5749.                      
Email: bedfordchilddaycare@mercycare.com.au  

¶ Inglewood After School Care - Cnr 9th Ave and Beaufort St, Inglewood, 6052. Phone: 9205 
7760. Email: children@stirling.wa.gov.au 

¶ Mulberry Tree Kids Club - 174 Grosvenor Rd, North Perth, 6006. Phone: 9328 9797.             
Email: northperth.kidsclub@mulberrytree.com.au 

¶ Rossi Child Care - 68 Broun Ave, Embleton, 6062. Phone: 9371 0558.                                    
Email: embletonrossi@bigpond.com.au 

¶ Morley Out of School Care - Weld Square Primary School, Dorking Place, Morley, 6062. 
Phone: 9275 8887. Email: morosh@bigpond.com 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS  
Volunteer readers are needed to take part in the Stations of the Cross  
service at St Peterôs Church on Friday 17th March. The Parish has asked 
for families to be involved with this service and would like to give each 
family a station to read out during the service.  
If you are able to take part in the service, please email Mr Brennan on  
brennan.paul@cathednet.wa.edu.au 

FAITH AND REFLECTION  

THE MASS: WHATõS IT ALL ABOUT SESSION 
This session has been rescheduled to Thursday 16 March from 7.30 - 9pm, concluding 
with supper afterwards. The session begins in the Church and all are welcome. If you have 
a child receiving First Eucharist this year or you are curious to know more about  the 

Mass, the heart of Catholic worship, then this is an ideal session. Although primarily for adults 
being received into the Church, the session is open to anyone who is interested. Please rsvp to  
Chris Neville (stpetersstc@gmail.com) for catering purposes. 

LENTEN PREPARATION  
Friday Stations of the Cross - Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of our Lenten journey  
towards the joy of the Risen Lord on Easter Sunday. Why not make Friday Stations of the Cross 
part of your Lenten preparation to relive the journey Jesus took and reflect on its meaning for us? 
We begin each Friday at 7pm in the Church. 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament - Each Thursday after morning Mass until 7pm, the  
community is invited to spend quiet time in prayer in the Church. The quiet prayer time finishes 
with Benediction at 6.30pm 

CONFIRMATION ENROLMENT FORMS  
If your child is being confirmed this year, please return forms to Chris Neville by  
Friday 17

th
 March.  If you did not receive a form (emailed 1

st
 March), please contact Chris  

urgently at (stpetersstc@gmail.com) 

mailto:bedfordchilddaycare@mercycare.com.au
mailto:stpetersstc@gmail.com


SPORT  

Summer Season is quickly coming to an end, with the Winter season just around the  
corner.  
Winter 2017 season registrations are now open. Registration forms are available to be 
picked up from the St Peterôs office or email spbasketballteams@gmail.com  All players 

must fill out a registration form. 
 
Winter season starts Term 2 ï Saturday 29

th
 April ï Saturday 24

th
 June 2017 

No games during the June/July school holidays. 
Recommencing Term 3 - Saturday 22

nd
 July 2016 - Saturday 16

th
 September 2017. 

Registrations close Friday 31
st
 March 2017 

 
Anyone interested in Coaching please email spbasketballteams@gmail.com before 7

th
 April. 

For any further information please email spbasketballteams@gmail.com  
 
We are very happy to announce that we have had Sharon Smith volunteer to be the new  
President of the St Peters Basketball Committee. Sharon has her son Thomas currently playing 
in one of the U10ôs team. Please join us in welcoming her to the committee and show her your 
support, as you have shown us your support over the years. 
 
However, we still need at least two more people to join the committee to help Sharon out. It is a 
too big of a job for only one person to do it. Please consider volunteering and contact Vicki on 
0402 033 460 if you are interested. 
 
Good Luck to all our teams for their last games! 
St Peterôs Basketball Committee 

BASKETBALL  

NETBALL  
The 2017 season starts soon, and there are still places available in all years. 
There is nothing like seeing our kids enjoying themselves, growing and being part of a team and 
developing great skills that will stay with them into adulthood. Final extended registration period 
closes on 16 March, so don't hesitate get your registrations in now. 
 
Netball grading. 
 
Year 5 and 6 grading will be held on the 19 March at the St Peter's netball courts. 
Year 6: Arrive at 8.45am for a 9am start. 
Year 5: Arrive at 9.45am for a 10am start - pick up 11.15am. 
 
An outside agent will be responsible for the grading. 
 
To ensure fairness and fun and a transparent process parents are asked to leave the courts. 
Save the date: Years 5 and 6 will compete in a round Robin Competition at Noranda on 1st  April. 
 
We are in need of coaches and umpires so any interested parties should contact the committee. 
Email: netballstpeters@gmail.com  
St Peter's Netball Committee 

mailto:spbasketballteams@gmail.com
mailto:spbasketballteams@gmail.com
mailto:spbasketballteams@gmail.com
x-apple-data-detectors://0
mailto:netballstpeters@gmail.com


BASKETBALL  



CLASS REPS  
KB Rozanne OôKane and Tam Hooper  3B Naomi Antenucci 
KM Colleen Needs and Nicola Messervy  3M Nathalie Vidot and Laura Marzo  
KW Genelle Ruehland and Dave McLean  3W Rachelle Lord and Louise Dragojevich 
PPB Kristy Olszewski and Linda Costarella 4B Amber Salvia 
PPM Tanya Dawes and Michelle Vlahos  4M Alison Tansley  
PPW Catherine Grindley and Betti Radford 4W Janelle Condo 
1B Gemma Nichol and Shana OôShea  5B Magdalena Wittek 
1M Kylie Skinner and Heather Duttson  5M Raelene Notley and Kelly Matusik 
1W Marinka Taylor and Maria Pena   5W Amanda Cox 
2B    Melinda Di Silvio and Colleen Needs 6B Suzanne West and Louise Soussa 
2M Renee Bennett       6M Lysette Hunter 
2W   Alison Tansley      6W Alissa Pizzolante 

P & F  

¶ RIDE 2 SCHOOL - Friday 17
th
 March. More information to follow in the newsletter. Helpers 

are required. 
 
¶ P & F DISCO - Friday 31st March - Please click here for more information. 
 
¶ FATHERING PROJECT WAFL GAME ï SATURDAY 8 APRIL 
 Date:   Saturday 8 April 
 Venue:     Medibank Stadium, Leederville 
 More details to follow soon!! 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

¶ CATWALK FOR A CAUSE - An enchanted evening of fashion and entertainment on 
Saturday 11th March. For more information, please click here. 

 
¶ TRINITY COLLEGE - Visit the expanding campus and experience all that Trinity has 

to offer. To book your guided tour, please contact the Registrar via  
registrar@trinity.wa.edu.au or call 9223 8121. Applications are now invited for Scholarships 
for 2018. For more details, please visit www.trinity.wa.edu.au/enrolments 

 
¶ MERCEDES COLLEGE - Open Day will be held on Tuesday 14th March from  

9am to 12pm. For more information, please visit www.mercedes.wa.edu.au 
 
¶ IONA PRESENTATION COLLEGE - Open Day will be held on Thursday 23rd and  

Tuesday 28th March from 9.30am. For more information, please visit  
www.iona.wa.edu.au/openmorning  

http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/corr_event_07_17.pdf
http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/corr_event_07_18.pdf


COMMUNITY NEWS  

 
¶ RELATIONSHIPS AUSTRALIA - will be holding various parenting courses throughout 

March. 16th March - Mums Raising Boys, 24th March - Understanding Stepfamily  
Relationships Weekend, 29th March - Dads Raising Teenage Girls and 5th April -  
Successful Single Parenting. Please call 1300 364 277 for more information. 

 
¶ SERVITE COLLEGE - Open Day will be held on Friday 24th March from  

9.30am to 11am. To register, please visit www.servite.wa.edu.au or email  
admin@servite.wa.edu.au 

 
¶ CITY OF STIRLING - presents a free event for Harmony Day on Friday 24th March 

from 10am until 2pm at the Herb Graham Recreation Centre, Mirrabooka.  
 
¶ COOLBINIA BOMBERS GIRLS - are looking for girls from Pre-Primary to Year 9 to join 

their club. For more information, please contact bomberettes@bombersjfc.asn.au or visit 
www.bombersjfc.asn.au 

 
¶ EXTEND BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE - will be running a holiday program 

for Autumn. For more information, please visit extend.com.au 
 
¶ CITY OF BAYSWATER - Have a Go Day will be held on Sunday 9th April from 10am 

until 1pm at The Rise. For more information, please contact  
inclusion@bayswater.wa.gov.au  

 
¶  



KINDY PARENTS / TEACHER INTERVIEWS  



PP -YEAR 6 PARENTS / TEACHER INTERVIEWS  


